
 

 

 

 

 

REPORT OF: HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES 
 

TO: BRIERFIELD AND REEDLEY COMMITTEE       
   

DATE: 8TH MAY, 2018 

 

Contact Details: Lynne Rowland 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk 

 
 

PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 
BRIERFIELD & REEDLEY COMMITTEE ON 27TH MARCH, 2018 

 

 

1. Community Safety Issues and Police Matters 
 
…It was noted that those responsible for the anti-social 
behaviour dispersed quickly once seen and/or challenged 
and often hid in the bushes to the side of the Town Hall.  
It was therefore agreed that a request be made for these 
bushes to be cut down. 
 
An update on progress with the installation of CCTV on 
Tunstill Square Car Park was also requested. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Two options are being 
considered for the location of 
the camera.  Awaiting 
costings. 

2. Capital Programme 2017/18 and 2018/19 
 
RESOLVED 
 
(1) That the following funding be de-allocated and  
           returned to the capital programme – 
 

 Town Centre Premises Improvement Grants       £2,277  

 Handrail outside 105 Sackville Gardens, Brierfield   £20 
 
 
(2) That £1,600 be allocated for the provision of free 

swimming for primary school children living in 
Brierfield and Reedley. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted 
Noted 
 
 
Noted. 

3. Items for discussion 
 
(a)  Resurfacing of Taylor Street, Brierfield 
 
RESOLVED 
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That Lancashire County Council be asked to carry out 
resurfacing works to Taylor Street, Brierfield instead of 
Mayville Road. 
 
(b)  Request for two-way speed camera, Colne Road, 
Reedley 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That Lancashire County Council be asked to consider 
installing a two-way speed camera on Colne Road, 
Reedley. 
 
 

 
Request made. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Advised by Lancashire 
County Council that the 
request is to be directed to 
the Police.  Sergeant 
Pemberton to follow up. 

 


